Dear President Barack Obama, 

On behalf of human rights organizations around the world, we write today to ask you to order the closure of the School of the Americas (SOA), now renamed the Western Hemisphere Institute for Security Cooperation (WHINSEC), a notorious symbol of failed U.S. foreign policy.

The SOA/WHINSEC is a U.S. military training institution for Latin American soldiers and part of conventional thinking that military repression is a solution to social and political problems.  From the atrocities in El Salvador and Guatemala in the 1980's to recent violations in Colombia, graduates and instructors at the school consistently appear in U.S State Department and international reports on human rights abuses in Latin America. 

Despite efforts to evade criticism by renaming the school and implementing cosmetic changes, the SOA/ WHINSEC continues to be linked to human rights and drug trafficking crimes throughout Latin America.  In August of 2007, several Colombian military officials were arrested for aiding drug cartels, over half of which taught at, or took classes at, the school. This included two instructors of classes in 2004 at WHINSEC.  In three recent cases, known human rights abusers have been admitted to the SOA/ WHINSEC, despite documented instances of serious crimes.  At least 11 of the 25 Colombian military officers dismissed in late October 2008 for extrajudicial killings were trained at the school, and one, Brigadier General José Cortes Franco, was an instructor.  These cases, of which there are many, significantly contribute to the negative image of the U.S. around the world.

Uruguay, Bolivia, Argentina, Venezuela and Costa Rica have all made public announcements that they will no longer send students to the SOA/ WHINSEC due to both the school’s connection to human rights abuses throughout the Americas and the negative human rights message the existence of this school represents.  Closing the SOA/ WHINSEC would send a powerful message to nations in Latin America that the United States supports human rights and begin to restore our image in Latin America.   

The issue of investigating and closing the SOA/ WHINSEC is one that is widely supported, both in the U.S. and in Latin America.  In 2007, a vote to prohibit funding for the school failed by a small margin of six votes in the U.S. Congress.  The AFL-CIO, AFSCME, the United Auto Workers, the United Steelworkers, the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, the NAACP, the United Methodist Church, the Presbyterian Church, the United Church of Christ and over 100 U.S. Catholic Bishops all advocate the institute’s closure.  

The United States’ relationship with Latin America is at a crossroads and it is time to change our foreign policy priorities, which includes restoring the image of the United States abroad and taking a strong stand for human rights and against military intervention.  

We are asking that you, as the president of the United States of America, demonstrate your commitment to human rights in Latin America and all over the world by closing the SOA/WHINSEC by executive order.







Sincerely,

